Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: compensation paid to teachers  
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 

In the last financial year 2021/2022 please provide me with the number of settlements and the total amount paid as compensation to teachers or teaching assistants for injuries sustained at schools or outside schools. For each incident please provide me with the amount of compensation, costs and a summary of the claim.

Please clearly indicate any incidents where compensation was made to staff as a result of an injury sustained from an attack by a pupil, or in an incident when trying to restrain a violent pupil.

Note: The question relates to payments made in 2021/2022 regardless of when the incident took place. If the settlement was made by the authority's insurers it is still information "held" by your authority under the terms of the Act.

During the period in question, 1 settlement was reached regarding injuries sustained at school or outside schools. The amount paid was £2,000. 
Due to the likelihood of identification of those involved due to public circulation of details of claim and incident, in this instance the Council considers that disclosure of the information requested regarding details of the claim to the wider world (which is how any such disclosure of information under the Act must be viewed) would breach Data Protection principles, specifically the first and second principles those of lawful, fair and transparent processing and processing for specific, explicit & legitimate purposes respectively. 
The Council considers that the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 40(2) and the first part of (3) of the Act are engaged. No disclosure will be made of the requested information.
In respect of claims related to attacks by pupils or restraining violent pupils, no such incidents occurred during the period in question, so the Council holds no information relevant to your request and is informing you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
